
The open records requested information is in blue. 
 
 
From: Keshia McCullough <kmccullough@EastPointCity.org> 
To: Earnestine Pittman <edpittman26@bellsouth.net>  
Cc: Diane White <dwhite@EastPointCity.org>; Brad Bowman <bbowman@EastPointCity.org>  
Sent: Wednesday, August 26, 2015 4:30 PM 
Subject: RE: Open Records Request 
 
Good afternoon Mrs. Pittman, 
  
Please view the response below from the Finance Department in reference to your open 
records request you submitted on August 18, 2015: 
  
Please find the response to the Open Records for Earnestine Pittman. 

1. The total amount of money collected from the power cost adjustment rate (PCA) for 2013, 
2014, to present date.   

Under further investigation, the information requested would have to be created for items 1 and 
2. Per O.C.G.A. § 50-18-71(d), no public officer or agency shall be required to prepare new 
reports, summaries, or compilations not in existence at the time of the request.  This information 
is not readily on hand, and the person who provided in the past is no longer with the City. 

2. The total amount of money collected from the environmental compliance cost recovery 
rate (ECCR) for 2013, 2014, to present date. 

Under further investigation, the information requested would have to be created for items 1 and 
2. Per O.C.G.A. § 50-18-71(d), no public officer or agency shall be required to prepare new 
reports, summaries, or compilations not in existence at the time of the request.  This information 
is not readily on hand, and the person who provided in the past is no longer with the City. 

3. What method was used by the City prior to 2013 to account for the Environmental Debt 
Service paid to MEAG?  

We need additional information.  Is this the ECCR? 
If you have any questions, please call me at 404.270.7088.  
Enjoy the rest of your day! 

 

Keshia McCullough 

Deputy City Clerk 
East Point City Clerk's Office 
1526 East Forrest Ave, Suite 400 
East Point, Georgia 30344               
(404) 270-7088 Phone 
(404) 765-1014 Fax 
kmccullough@eastpointcity.org 
  
"Hard work opens doors and shows the world that you are serious about being one of those rare - and special - human beings who use 
the fullness of their talents to do their very best."~Robin S. Sharma 

  
The 2016 Budget has 2015 YTD as of 4/30/215 on Page 7 listed Electric Fund Revenue for the 

PCA Cost as $251,606 and Environmental Fee as $152,939 and 2016 Adopted as PCA Cost 

$1,700,000 and Environmental FEE as $175,000.  It appears that the right hand does not know 

what the left hand is doing in the Finance Department.  Who calculated these figures? 
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